MINUTES OF THE SPARTA PUBLIC LIBRARY BOARD OF TRUSTEES


May 2, 2011

The regularly scheduled meeting of the Sparta Public Library Board of Trustees was called to order by President Domenica McDonald on May 2, 2011 in the main study area.

Members present:






Absent:

Don Adams 


Steven Gerlach 

Peggy Petkas
Anne Bourner


Domenica McDonald

Fran Vallo




Richard Cavalier

Helen Menke

 
Cristy Stupegia, Librarian


Mary Ann Clendenin




 

The minutes of the April 4, 2011 meeting were reviewed.  It was moved Richard Cavalier and seconded by Helen Menke to approve the minutes.  Motion carried unanimously.
Correspondence:  A Thank You card from Lois Cunningham was read.
Treasurer’s Report: 

After review of the report, it was moved by Richard Cavalier and seconded by Steve Gerlach to accept the Treasurer’s Report.  It was moved by Don Adams and seconded by Richard Cavalier to pay all outstanding bills and any other outstanding bills due before the next board meeting.  Motion carried unanimously.

President’s Report:

A. Domenica reported that Cristy is planning on coming back to work part-time after a doctor’s appointment, probably starting work on May 5.
B. Clearwave – Domenica reported that she spoke to Susan and told her that we must sign a paper saying we don’t want to sign the proposed contract.  She informed Susan that the board discussed the contract and decided not to sign at this time.
C. Ask Away Renewal – The $55 subscription to Ask Away Illinois reference service is due.  It was moved by Richard Cavalier and seconded by Don Adams to renew the Ask Away Illinois/ Question Point for $55.00.  Motion carried unanimously.

D. Book orders from Baker and Taylor – Susan Colbert asked permission from the board to place an order for books with Baker and Taylor.  It was moved by Anne Bourner and seconded by Richard Cavalier to allow Susan to place an order with Baker and Taylor.  Motion carried unanimously.

E. Memorial Fund – Helen Menke reported that a total of $340 was reported as given as memorials in the fiscal year of 2010-2011.  Following a discussion the board agreed that:

1.  The board should request an accounting of donated funds for memorials and all other donations.

2. The librarian should be instructed to fill out a form showing from whom the donation was received and for what or for whom and the amount.

3. The librarian needs to let the Treasurer know when donated funds are expended and for what.

4. The Treasurer will then be able to keep a better record of memorial/donated funds and expenditures.

F. Report from Friends
1. The Friends met on April 10, 2011.  They received and approved the wish list equaling $13,596.  They approved spending $14,000, giving the library an extra $404 to spend. The library will give the Friends the bills to pay as the bills come in.  The Librarian will have to decide what other bills that would be appropriate for the Friends to pay.

2. Car Raffle – The Friends only sold $3,800 worth of tickets.  Therefore, the car was not raffled off and was returned to the Chungs.  The raffle, as stated in the raffle rules, was then turned into a 50/50 drawing.  Allison Hawn, 106 Delinda Avenue, Sparta, won the $1,900.

At 7:55 p.m., it was moved by Anne Bourner and seconded by Richard Cavalier to move into executive session to discuss personnel and budget matters.  Motion carried unanimously.

The board meeting returned to open session at 9:45 p.m.

G. Personnel Matters:

1. Mary Ann Clendenin read correspondence from Lois Cunningham resigning from the position of Assistant [Head] Librarian.
2. It was recommended by the personnel committee and seconded by Richard Cavalier to name Susan Colbert Assistant Director, modify employees’ duties appropriately and adjust her hourly wage to meet her new administrative duties.

Motion carried unanimously.

H. Domenica gave the following information to the board:
The income for last fiscal year was $36,429.64.  The expenses for the library were $36,126.92.  These figures showing that we were “ahead” financially by $302.72.  This, of course, does not include salary and benefit expenditures.

The board will continue to look at ways to save money.

Old Business


Anne Bourner reported that the Summer Reading Program is set for June 1 - 29.  The June 22 program is on insects and will be from 11:00 to noon.  She needs two volunteers for this program.  She needs one volunteer for each other program.

New Business – 

Committee Assignments:


Personnel:  




Summer Reading: 

Mary Ann Clendenin



Anne Bourner


Helen Menke




Peggy Petkas 



Don Adams

Finance:




Building/Landscaping:



Steve Gerlach




Richard Cavalier



Helen Menke




Peggy Petkas



Anne Bourner


Community Relations:



Memorial:



Richard Cavalier



Helen Menke



Mary Ann Clendenin



Richard Cavalier


Policy:



Don Adams



Steve Gerlach



Fran Vallo

It was moved by Richard Cavalier and seconded by Steve Gerlach to adjourn.  Motion carried unanimously.
Respectfully Submitted,

Mary Ann Clendenin

Secretary of the Board 
